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Thank You 
To our 

Sponsors 
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Achieve 3000
Bridgetek Solutions LLC  

Carolina Training Associates

Certiport, Inc  

ConnectView  

The Conover Company

Electude, USA
Learning Labs Inc   

NC Electric Cooperatives
Personal FinanceLab.com
The Sequoyah Funds, Inc.

United States Army

Bronze Sponsors
American Technical Publishers

CEV Multimedia
Kaducens

Pocket Nurse

Pearson CTE
Stukent, Inc

Please Support our Sponsors !



LEADERSHIP TEAM FOR 2019-2020

NCACTE 
President – Chip Lucas
President-Elect – Kim Sexton Past
President – Kaye Harris
Executive Director – Ruth Huff  

ADMINISTRATIVE DIVISION
President – LeeAnn Tuttle-Thomas
President-Elect – Rusty Parker

chiplucas@ccs.k12.nc.us 
ksexton@davidson.k12.nc.us
kharris@clevelandcountyschools.org
rbhuff777@gmail.com 

ltuttle@davidson.k12.nc.us
russell.parker@cabarrus.k12.nc.us

AGRICULTURE EDUCATION DIVISION 
President – Jennifer Broadwell jbroadwell@wcpss.net
President-Elect – Anthony Adams

BUSINESS/MARKETING EDUCATION DIVISION 
President – Heather Jones  
President-Elect – Vacant

hmjones910@gmail.com  

CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTIONAL MANAGEMENT DIVISION 
President – Matthew Swain
President-Elect – Emily Sue Temple

matthew.swain@montgomery.k12.nc.us
estemple@wcpss.net

FAMILY & CONSUMER SCIENCES DIVISION 
mholman@chccs.k12.nc.us

 ndharris@wsfcs.k12.nc.us
rhonda_farmer@abss.k12.nc.us

dtwall@bellsouth.net 

lynnhardisonn@pamlicoschools.org

President – Michael Holman 
President-Elect – Vacant

GUIDANCE DIVISION 
President – Nancy Harris
President-Elect – Rhonda Farmer

HEALTH SCIENCES DIVISION 
President – Diane Wall    
President-Elect – Lynn Hardison

NC ALIVE 
President – Kerry Baldwin
President-Elect – Vacant

 kbaldwin@csnc.org 

murphyb@gcs.k12.nc.us

weiresb@carteret.edu

NEW AND RELATED SERVICES DIVISION 
President – Brantley Murphy 
President-Elect – Bena Weires

TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION DIVISION 
President – Chaka Shipp
President-Elect – Paul Casey

 cshipp@clinton.k12.nc.us
paulcasey@wcps.org

TRADE & INDUSTRIAL EDUCATION DIVISION 
President – Todd Hartsell
President-Elect – Tony Clewis

 todd.hartsell@cabarrus.k12.nc.us
tonyclewis@richmond.k12.nc.us

anthony.adams@mcdowell.k12.nc.us
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CDC
Typewritten Text

CDC
Typewritten Text

CDC
Typewritten Text



EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 
Ruth Huff, NCACTE Executive Director 

  NCACTE is open and working from home during this Coronavirus pandemic.  

We hope everyone is well and taking care of themselves.  I am sure during this

 time of school closure there are many questions and concerns, and probably 

more work for you, to plan and execute on line learning.

  I am grateful we were able to have our spring seminar in Morehead City. There were great presentations

 and information sharing.  Summer Conference information was shared and divisions were able to begin 

planning for their NCACTE activities, during the conference.  At this point we are continuing to make 

plans as this pandemic continues to be in control. Hopefully, this will pass and we can get back to normal.

  Our main goal at this time is to increase our membership and maintain our members who have joined and 

worked hard this year   Your division president has a list of your members.  Last summer we had 139 new 

members to join our association.  Now is the time to contact them and others of their renewal dates.  More 

summer conference will be sent soon.

  The Leadership fellows for the year 2019-2020 will be completing their year of training and there will be 

opportunities for 10 more members to apply and be accepted as one of the 2020-2021 fellows.  The 

application should be sent out soon.  Do not let this opportunity pass you by.  This year’s group has 

produced recruitment videos for us to use.  They should be placed on our web-site soon.  They have also 

learned how this organization functions and new leadership ideas. 
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From Your President…. 
Chip Lucas
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Welcome to spring!
Recently, I was able to spend a few days in 
Carteret County at the Spring Professional 
Development Seminar.  Our professional 
development committee and our executive 
officer team came together to help move us to
 the next level of capacity building. Our focus was on 
partnerships, technology and our transition into the new Perkins V legislation implementation.
We were still experiencing some challenges with the General Assembly leaving Raleigh 
without a state budget. So, we continue to advocate for increased credential funding and 
resources for CTE programs in the state of North Carolina.
As we returned to our schools the second week of March, our world as we knew it started to 
turn completely upside down due to the rapidly rising threat of COVID-19 to our state and 
the governor’s announcement after a Friday, the 13th in March, to close schools through the 
end of the month.
Then, when we thought that was not enough to flatten the curve of the virus, our governor 
decided we would not return to school until after May 15th.  We all have found ourselves in 
a whole new world of social distancing, remote learning, tele-working and preparing for the 
stay at home order for most of April.  This year, 2020, what we are experiencing is like 
nothing else we have ever imagined.
We have found ourselves leading through a major crisis and trying to meet some of the basic academic, 
social and emotional needs of students as we strive to help them make it through a 
very new normal of school at home. We find that each day, we are grateful for the next 
breath.   As your NCACTE president, we are here for you during this time of need.  If any 
of us can help you with any educator resources, please do not hesitate to ask.
Thank you for your continued commitment to NCACTE and our quest for meaningful membership, 
optimum organization, and relevant relationships as exceptional educators.  We hope that you are well, and 
that you are playing it safe. We also look forward to the day when we can assemble together again and 
network with each other, even as we forge into the future. 
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 CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTIONAL MANAGEMENT 

NEWSLETTER 
MATTHEW SWAIN, PRESIDENT 
EMILY SUE TEMPLE, PRESIDENT-ELECT 
KIM SEXTON, PAST PRESIDENT 
JESSICA HARRELL, SECRETARY 
MEGAN SMITH, TREASURER 

    

CIMC DIVISION 
NEWS 

PREPARING FOR 
PERKINS V 

MEMBER 
SPOTLIGHT 

2019-2020 PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

SPRING NCACTE LEADERSHIP 
CONFERENCE SUCCESS! 
The NCACTE spring leadership con-
ference was held March 5-7 at Carte-
ret Community College in beautiful 
Morehead City. CIMCs and other 
CTE leaders engaged in sessions to 
strengthen our understanding of Per-
kins V through various topics. Our 
very own Kim Sexton lead an out-
standing workshop titled, “Digital 
Tools for CTE Professionals,” which 
got rave reviews! 

NCACTE hosts two leadership con-
ferences each year (fall and spring). 
We encourage all NCACTE members 
(and others) to attend these opportu-
nities for professional development! 

The 2020 NCACTE CIMC Fall Con-
ference is scheduled for October 14th 
-15th at The Renaissance at North
Hills Raleigh. CIMC PPOCs will at-
tend a joint session with Directors on
October 13th. CIMCs may make res-
ervations now through September 11,
2020 at http://bit.ly/CIMC20ROOM.
Conference registration will be availa-
ble in August. Questions may be di-
rected to Megan Smith at
megan.smith@rss.k12.nc.us.

GOT DIVISION NEWS TO SHARE? 
Submit news articles and announcements to: 

Emily Sue Temple 
estemple@wcpss.net 
 

Misty Wolfe 
mwolfe@randolph.k12.nc.us 

POST-SECONDARY CREDENTIAL 
VERIFICATION PROCESS 
• Verification of Credentials Guide

published March 2019 provides
CIMCs guidance on what and how
to collect evidence of student cre-
dentials earned

• Best practices include a system of
checks and balances to ensure cre-
dentials reported are accurate and
approved artifacts are collected as
evidence

• North Carolina’s plan for imple-
menting Perkins V includes post-
secondary credentials as a perfor-
mance indicator and, in many
cases, as a proof of learning meas-
ure for identified CTE courses

• Share your ideas and best prac-
tices with your colleagues at your
next regional CIMC meeting or
through our Twitter page
(@CIMCNC)!

Megan Smith works  
for Rowan-Salisbury  
Schools and is a  
district level CIMC  
PPOC. She has been  
with the district for  
over eleven years  
and has held her current position for 
the last five years.  

Megan is also the current NCACTE 
CIMC Division treasurer and profes-
sional development chair. Megan be-
lieves, “The CIMC’s role is critical with 
the ever-changing landscape of CTE. 
With the curriculum changes that are 
coming, it is important to stay knowl-
edgeable and be willing to change 
course as needed. Building relation-
ships with teachers and staff members 
is vitally important to your success as 
a CIMC!” 

National Policy Seminar: 
March 29-April 1 
Arlington, VA 

NC Policy Seminar  
(Legislative Day): May 20 
Raleigh, NC 

Tweet with Us! 
@CIMCNC   
@NCACTE 

 CIMClife 

http://bit.ly/CIMC20ROOM
mailto:megan.smith@rss.k12.nc.us




Member Spotlight - Erica Boone

Erica teaches at
Jacksonville High
School She lives in
Magnolia with her
husband and 5 children
ages 20-1. She is a fun
person who also has 2
dogs. Erica is an RN
with a Masters Degree

in Nursing. It is clear that she has a full life. But she is
always happy to assist us in anything she can do. We just
love her! She is our ideal member. If all our members were
willing to do some small things like serving as a voting
delegate or asking another teacher to join we would be a truly
quality division. Thank you Erica for setting the standard.

Please submit your ideas for members to
spotlight.

CE Update

Spring - We met in Morehead City

March 5-7, to get PD and Summer

Conferences updates. PD included

great technology opportunities,

Perkins V updates, a fantastic

presentation about jobs in the

Electric Coops. Our leadership

fellows presented recruitment

videos, We met a Carteret

Community College and learned

about their great programs

introducing middle and high school

students to careers. Region II - We

held Region II Conference October

3-5 in Raleigh at the Embassy

Suites Hotel Raleigh-Crabtree. The

focus was on High Quality CTE.

Your President Dianne Wall had a

presentation about legal and ethical

issues. We look forward to

reflecting on these best practices

and innovations in CTE. Mark the

date—October 2-3 at Kingston

Plantation in Myrtle Beach, NC. For

2020 Region II. Hope to see you

there...we look forward to lots of fun.

LOOK FOR US AT HOSA STATE.

BRING YOUR FRIEND TO JOIN!!!

Don’t forget to come by the Health

Science Booth at Summer

Conference...We Want to Talk to

You!!

In this issue:

 Advantages of Your Membership

 Member Spotlight

 CE Update

 CE at Summer Conference

Welcome New Members

Welcome Back Renewing Members

Share with Us

Serve on a Committee

Health Science Business Meeting &
Summer Conference

North Carolina Association of Career Technical Educators
Advantages of Your Membership

The purpose of a newsletter is to provide
important information to you.
These values come to you by joining:
(1) Network of Professionals in your division
which allows professional and leadership
development, (2) Advocacy and awareness
developed by your lobbyist in the NC
legislature, (3) An Executive Director that
leads the organization in strategies to meet
our mission, (4) A Board of Directors that
leads on tactics and evaluates initiatives and
actions.

Health Science News - March 2020

Membership Challenge

Who are your health science friends who are not members? Approach

them and convince them to join. Who are your friends that have let

their membership lapse? Approach them and convince them to

join.  Share with them our most recent newsle�er. We would like to

highlight what they are doing. Email me the names of the new or re-

newed members you obtained. If you get three new or renew members

you will receive a $50 gift card. Remember the installment plan. Have

them join / renew online. Bring them by our booth at Summer Confer-

ence and we will assist them. LOOK FOR US AT HOSA STATE!!!



Health Science News
More News

Welcome Back
Thanks for your renewal!!

Welcome New Members
Thanks again for joining!!

Please do not rely on a
notice by email from
ACTE. It has not
always been reliable.
If you have problems
completing the process
please contact us. Our
treasurer is an expert.

*** Get a buddy to help you
remember when you need
to renew. Do not let your
membership lapse.

Your Leadership

Past President: Elizabeth Silvey
essilvey@burke.k12.nc.us

President: Dianne Wall
dtwall@bellsouth.net

President Elect: Lynn Hardison
lynnhardison@pamlicoschools.org

Treasurer: Linda Thompson
lindaathompson@ccs.k12.nc.us

Contact us to serve next year!

Share with Us
Dianne Wall shared these pictures
of students at Hawthorne Medical
Academy in Charlotte. Thanks to
all our academies.

May 2019

North Carolina Associaton of Career Technicial Educators
CE at Summer Conference—NOTE THE CANCELLATION

The 2020 Career & Technical Education (CTE) Summer Conference will be one of many changes.The change of venue for the
conference from the Joseph S. Koury Convention Center in Greensboro to the Benton Convention Center in Winston Salem is one
obstacle. Also, the health science teacher’s meetings beginning on Monday July 13th at 7:30 AM present another obstacle.The
previous plan of Greensboro AHEC providing a pre-conference, for the health science teachers, a majority of which are registered
nurses, to earn nursing CEU’s on the Monday before the CTE Conference will not work this year.After several discussions with
Shawn Houck of Greensboro AHEC and Barbara Burt of North Carolina Department of Public Instruction, regarding the planning and
implementation of the 2020 NC Health Sciences Education Teacher Association Preconference,we decided that it would not be
feasible to offer preconference this year. We will discuss planning for an, AHEC sponsored conference, for the NC health science
teachers before the 2021 CTE Conference. WE WILL BE BACK!!!

Experience the Joy of
Committee Service

We need you to serve next year
on the following committees.
Contact Dianne Wall, Lynn Hardi-
son, Linda Thompson or Ruth
Huff to discuss. You’ll will be
glad you did!

Awards
Newsletter
Bylaws
Professional Development
Legislation
Public Information
Nominations
Resolutions

ATTEND

Health Science Business

Meeting at Summer

Conference

DOOR PRIZE
BE THERE TO WIN

$25.00 Visa Gift Card

Get your ticket at the door.

Attend the business

meeting to win.







Upcoming Events 

Canceled - March 25-28, 2020 - 
ACTE National Policy Seminar 

Arlington, Virginia 

May 20, 2020
Raleigh Legislative Policy Seminar 

Raleigh, NC 

May 1, 2020
Nominations for ACTE / NCACTE Awards 

due 

July 13-17, 2020
CTE Summer Conference

Winston Salem, NC

JOIN ACTE / NCACTE ONLINE 
Now it’s even easier to join !  

No more paper forms ! 

Follow this link to the membership site: 
https://web.acteonline.org/ACTE/Join/

Follow us on Facebook --  

https://www.facebook.com/NcacteE/ 

      ACTE MEMBERSHIP 

NEW Installment Plan for Dues 

ACTE has established a new installment 

plan for North Carolina members to pay 

in 4 installments in order to join our 

Association divided over 4 consecutive 

months.  You must pay online and use a 

credit card.  The first payment will be 

made when you join and then you will be 

charged for installment for the next 3 

consecutive months.   

Example: 

1st payment upon initial joining - Approx. 

$35.00 charged to your card. 

2nd payment (one month after first payment) 

- Approx. $35.00 charged.

3rd payment  (one month after second 

payment) - Approx. $35.00 charged. 

 4th payment ( one month after 3rd payment, 

now paid in full) - Approx. $35.00 charged. 

Total Dues—$140.00 

(If you join the Administration or T&I division, your 

payments will vary due to a difference in division dues.) 

You must pay on the website.  See application 

form.  You will complete the form as usual 

and then just before you pay you will see the 

option for installments.  You will become a 

member with the first installment. 

https://web.acteonline.org/ACTE/Join/


Executive Committee: 

1. President…………………………….…………..Chip Lucas
2. President-Elect………………………………......Kim Sexton
3. Immediate Past President……………………....Kaye Harris
4. Recording Secretary…………………............Darrin Bridges
5. Finance Officer…………………………………….Ray Huff 

6. Parliamentarian………………………………...Chris Bailey
7. Historian .…………………………............Kim Brewington
8. Vice-President. (Elected by BOD)……. ……...Todd Hartsell
9. Vice-President (Elected by BOD)…………..Nancy D. Harris
10. Vice-President (President’s Division) LeeAnn Tuttle-Thomas
11. Executive Director………………………………..Ruth Huff 

Vice Presidents: (representing divisions) 

12. Administration……………………..LeeAnn Tuttle-Thomas
* Agricultural Education …………………Jennifer Broadwell
13. Business/Marketing Education……………….Heather Jones 

14. Curriculum & Instructional Mgmt…………Matthew Swain
15. Family and Consumer Sciences……………Michael Holman
* Guidance………………………………… Nancy D.  Harris
16. Health Science Education……………………….Diane Wall 

17. New and Related Services………………...Brantley Murphy 

18. NC-Alive………………………………….....Kerry Baldwin
19. Technology Education………………………...Chaka Shipp
* Trade and Industrial Education………………Todd Hartsell

ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC DPI…………….Trey Michael 

Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC Community 

College System………………………….....Robert Witchger 

Vice Presidents-Elect: (representing divisions) 

20. Administration………………………………Rusty Parker
21. Agricultural Education………………...........Clark Adams
22. Business/Marketing Education………………...Vacant
23. Curriculum & Instructional Mgmt……..Emily Sue Temple
24. Family and Consumer Sciences…………..........Vacant
25. Guidance………………………………….Rhonda Farmer
26. Health Science Education…………………Lynn Hardison
27. New and Related Services……………………Bena  Weires
28. NC-Alive………………………………….........Vacant
29. Technology Education………………………...Paul Casey
30. Trade and Industrial Education……………...Tony Clewis

Standing Committee Chairmen: 

31. Awards Chair………………………………..Misty Wolfe
* Bylaws Chair………………………………...Chris Bailey
32. Legislation Chair…………………………….Allison Dees 

* Membership Chair (Immed. Past Pres.)……...Kaye Harris
34. Nominations Chair……………………………Matt Harris

35. Past Presidents……………………………Rodney Smith
36. Professional Development Chair………….....Nancy Cross
37. Public Information Chair……………………...Jeff Snead
38. Resolutions Chair………………………Taneka Williams
* Strategic Plan Chair (President-Elect)………...Kim Sexton
39. Tellers Chair………………………………...Lynn Hartley 

40. Ways and Means Chair……………………....Tony Clewis

ACTE Region 2 Policy Committee State Representative… 

 ...…Brantley Murphy 

Note: * denotes member already included in Board of Directors count. 

NCACTE BOARD OF DIRECTORS      2019-2020

Check out the great resources 

offered by ACTE. 

We Would Like To  
Hear From You ! 

Do you have an article you’d like 

to submit for our Newsletter ?  

News from your school or CTSO? 

A classroom activity to share ? 

Send it to Jeff Snead,

NCACTE Newsletter Editor, at  

jeff.snead@cravenk12.org

https://www.acteonline.org/
https://www.acteonline.org/
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